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August 22, 2021 

 

21st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

MASS TIMES 

 

St. Paul Church 

Saturday 4pm Vigil 

Sunday 7:30am, 9:00am, 10:30am & 12pm 

 

Sacred Heart Church 

Sunday 9:30am 

 

Weekday Mass at St. Paul Church 

Monday-Friday 7am & 5pm 

 

All Masses are live streamed 

 

 

 

CONFESSION 

 

Saturdays 8:30am-9:30am and 3-3:50pm 

 

HOLY HOUR 

 

Tuesdays 4-5pm 

 

Baptisms: Sunday afternoons as needed 

Baptismal Instruction: Remotely as needed 

 

PARISH OFFICE 

 

Monday-Friday 9am-4pm #860 828-0331 

Email: ourchurch@stpaulkensington.org 

Mailing Address: 

467 Alling St, Kensington CT 06037 

 

Website: https://stpaulkensington.org 

 

       - St Paul Parish Kensington CT 

 

     - saintpaulparish 

 

Fr. Joseph Benicewicz, OFM Conv. 

Pastor 

frjoseph@stpaulkensington.org 

 

Fr. Michael Englert, OFM Conv. 

Parochial Vicar & Guardian 

frmichael@stpaulkensington.org 

 

Fr. Peter Tymko, OFM Conv. 

Parochial Vicar  

frpeter@stpaulkensington.org 

 

Fr. Raymond Borkowski, OFM Conv. 

In Residence 

frraymond@stpaulkensington.org 

 

Deacon Carmen Guzzardi 

deaconcarmen@stpaulkensington.org 

 

  Deacon Don Philip 

  deacondon@stpaulkensington.org 

 

"Let the Church always be a place of MERCY and HOPE, 

where EVERYONE is WELCOMED, LOVED and FORGIVEN." 

-Pope Francis 

FRANCISCAN FRIARS & DEACONS 
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PASTOR’S COLUMN 

Parish Raffle Results and Winners - Last Sunday morning I 

received the list of winners from St. Roch’s. While we had 

three winners from our parish last year, we had one of the 

$1,000 winners this year. The full list of winners is on page 10 

of the bulletin. There are some final reconciliations that have 

to take place, but we sold about 2,000 tickets meaning that 

our net revenue will be in excess of $25,000. This is 170 

more tickets than last year which is a 9% increase. The raffle 

was a tremendous success for our parish thanks to the 601 

parishioners who bought and sold the tickets. Special thanks 

to June Heffernan, Betty Lasker, Mary Corrigan and Nancy 

Timbrell for all their help this year. The year before I came to 

the parish, Paul Miano was the force behind getting the parish 

involved in this fund raiser. In the four years we have partici-

pated in the raffle, the parish has netted $76,000. Paul has 

been battling cancer of the tongue and now liver cancer.  

Please keep him in your prayers. Thanks to everyone who 

supported the raffle and congratulations to Nancy DePalma! 

 

Positions Available for St. Paul Parish and School - In this 

bulletin you will find job postings for two positions: Parish 

Manager and School Financial Manager.   

 

The Parish Manager’s position is a full-time salaried position.  

The Parish Manager oversees the finances and physical plant 

of the St. Paul Parish and School. In addition to the financial 

management that is incumbent in this position it also includes, 

but is not limited to the maintenance, repair, safety and secu-

rity of all parish buildings and properties. The Parish Manager 

will also have Human Resource responsibilities for both the 

parish and school. The Parish Manager works with and re-

ports directly to the Pastor. The Parish Manager recognizes 

the importance of maintaining open lines of communication 

with other members of the parish and school staff and works 

in cooperation especially with the School Principal. 

 

The School Financial Manager is a part-time 20 hour per 

week position. The School Financial Manager reports directly 

to the Parish Manager and handles the day-to-day financial 

transactions for St. Paul School. The School Financial Man-

ager is also accountable to the School Principal and works as 

a team member with School administrative personnel. The 

School Financial Manager assists in the preparation and 

monitoring of the School Budget and participates in the annu-

al financial review of Saint Paul School. Working with Parents 

and Guardians, the School Financial Manager is responsible 

for establishing tuition payment schedules and for the collec-

tion of past due tuition accounts. 

 

To request a copy of the full job description or to submit a 

cover letter and resume please email Deacon Don Philip at 

deacondon@stpaulkensington.org by September 8, 2021. He 

can also be contacted at 860-828-0331. 

I am grateful to John Roman, Chair of the Parish Finance 

Council, and Deacon Don for their help in establishing the 

revised job descriptions for these positions as well as the job 

postings that are included in the bulletin. These job openings 

come as the result of Diane Funk retiring from her full-time 

Business Manager position as of September 30

th

. She will 

continue on for a while in a part-time position to assist with 

the transitions and through the upcoming budget seasons. 

Diane has worked full-time since 2003 with additional years 

prior to that in the school. In the time ahead I will have the 

opportunity to highlight her very loyal and dedicated service to 

our parish and school. I am very grateful for her willingness to 

help transition those who will take on these new roles in the 

coming weeks. Needless to say, the parish and school have 

been served very well by her tireless efforts on so many dif-

ferent levels. Be sure to congratulate her too on her latest 

grandchild, a baby girl Remy, born on August 12!! 

 

Synod 2020: Grow + Go - The Concluding Report of the 

2020 Synod, as signed by Archbishop Blair at the Synod 

Closing Mass on Friday, August 13, is now available to view 

at https://www.growandgo.com. The link is also posted on our 

website. The video of the Closing Mass and many Synod-

related resources are also available on that site. Having not 

yet had the opportunity to read the Concluding Report in full 

at the printing deadline for this bulletin, I will share more 

thoughts after having been able to do so. 

 

School Year Starts - Incredibly our school opens for the new 

school year this Thursday, August 26th! Our new principal, 

Mrs. Jill Conaway, has been meeting with the faculty and staff 

as well parents/guardians. Let us pray for Mrs. Conaway as 

she opens her first school year at Saint Paul’s and the entire 

faculty and staff that God will bless them throughout this 

school year so that they will effectively educate our young 

people in the "3 R's", but most importantly in the things of 

God and his Son Jesus Christ. While things might not be ex-

actly back to the pre-COVID days, they are much closer. The 

opening enrollment is projected to be 264 which is a 30 stu-

dent increase over the closing enrollment. Unfortunately most 

of that increase is the result of Sacred Heart School in New 

Britain closing after being open for 100 years. We warmly 

welcome (Witamy!) all of these students and their families as 

well as all of the other students who are new to our school.  

Let us pray for all of our school children and their parents that 

this may be a year of growth and grace. Welcome back! 

 

St. Paul School Golf Tournament - Our school's 32

nd

 Annu-

al Golf Tournament is Thursday, Sept. 23

rd

 at Stanley Golf 

Course in New Britain and begins with a shotgun start at 

11am. See page 9 for the link you need to register and to 

learn how you or your business can be a sponsor. Go Lions! 
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INTENTIONS 

Saturday, August 21, 2021  Twenty-First Sunday In Ordinary Time 

  4:00  �Gaetano and �Rosa Sisti   

             by Tony, Lucia and grandchildren�

Sunday, August 22, 2021  Twenty-First Sunday In Ordinary Time 

  7:30  �Amaro Gomes  by Shibani Corcoran 

  9:00  �Leon Wrobel, Sr.  9th Anniversary  by Nancy and family 

  9:30     Parishioners of Saint Paul Parish�

10:30  �Donald Englert  Birthday Remembrance   

           by Cindy and Dan Wagner 

12:00  �Bob Betterini  Birthday Remembrance 

          by Joanne Betterini and Kate Veras 

Monday, August 23, 2021  St. Rose of Lima 

  7:00  �Amaro Gomes  by Shibani Corcoran 

  5:00  �Forgotten Souls In Purgatory  by Rachela Maltese 

Tuesday, August 24, 2021  St. Bartholomew 

  7:00  �Pohlmann Family  by Joe and Agnes Pohlmann 

           �Souls in Purgatory  by John and Linda Nappi, Jr. 

           �Doris Pentore  by John G. Hubbard family 

           �Ut Nguyen and �Dinh Ho  by the family 

              Paul Miano  For Healing  by Fred and Lucy DiMartino 

  5:00  �Deceased Friars, Families, Friends and  

         Benefactors of the Friars�

Wednesday, August 25, 2021  St. Louis; St. Joseph Calasanz 

  7:00  �Arnold Daddario and �Jane Daddario Sleath by family 

  5:00  �Lorraine Carling  Birthday Remembrance  

        by Clarice and Greg�

Thursday, August 26, 2021  Weekday 

  7:00  �Christine Tabaczynski  Birthday Remembrance 

             by the Tabaczynski family 

  5:00  �Barbara Zapatko  by Donald Hrenko 

           �David W. Kimmel  by wife and son 

           � John Nappi,  Jr.  by wife Linda 

           �Agnes Zeleznicky  Anniversary Remembrance 

    by daughters Dottie and Ginger 

           �Kathleen (Stackpole) Savina  by Raymond Foster�

Friday, August 27, 2021  St. Monica 

  7:00  �Davina Gomes  by Shibani Corcoran 

  5:00  �Mary Luddy  14th Anniversary  by her husband and family�

Saturday, August 28, 2021 Twenty-Second Sunday In Ordinary Time 

  4:00     Donald and Judith Eckstrom  60th Wedding Anniversary�

Sunday, August 29, 2021  Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

  7:30      Parishioners of Saint Paul Parish�

  9:00  �Mary Rascoe  Anniversary Remembrance 

     by Mr. and Mrs. Louis Rascoe 

  9:30  �Maureen Guite  by Rosann and Larry Mancini 

10:30  �Roland and �Rosemary Pelletier   

         60th Wedding Anniversary Remembrance  by son David 

12:00  �Catherine Tamburro  Birthday Remembrance 

         by Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Witz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

�Nicholas D'Avirro 

 

 

 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light 

shine upon them. May their souls and the souls of all the 

faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

 

 

Blessed Mother Candles will burn this week for�

�Maureen Ludko  by the Gentile family 

�Daniel Francis Audette  by Moma 

Bread for the Poor will be offered this week for�

�Albert Battaglia  by John & Andrea Tolomea 

Final Thoughts - Going into the season I pretty much knew 

the O’s would lose at least 100 games. Now I 

am wondering if they will even win 50 which 

would give them 112 losses. Red Sox feasted 

on them and so will the rest of the division 

down the stretch.  Chris Davis retired! Maybe 

more on him another day.  Have a blessed week and keep 

the faith! - Fr. Joe 

                                           Weekly Parish Collection     

In Church SP           $ 7,077.00 

Office                       $ 2,351.00 

In Church SH           $    165.00 

Online Giving           $ 5,114.60 

Total                       $ 14,707.60 

Aug.10-16, 2021 

Please remember St. Paul Parish in your will. 

To receive the bulletin via email every week, complete our 

simple online form at  https://stpaulkensington.org/our-bulletin. 

INTERESTED IN JOINING OUR PARISH?  

 

Our next Registration night is Monday, September 13th in 

the St. Paul Church Hall (downstairs) beginning at 7pm. 

Please let us know if you plan to attend. Call 860-828-0331 or 

email us at ourchurch@stpaulkensington.org.. 

DAUGHTERS OF JAIRUS  To make a prayer 

request through our Daughters of Jairus 

Prayer Line, please call Terry 860-828-6667 

or Gloria 860-828-1525 with your confidential request. 

Please give the first name of the person to be prayed for 

and the intention. 
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READINGS FOR AUGUST 22, 2021 

 

For this week’s readings online, visit  

http://usccb.org/bible/readings/082221.cfm  

 

First Reading:       Joshua 24:1-2a, 15-17, 18b  

 

Psalms:  Psalms  34:2-3, 16-17, 18-19, 20-21  

Taste and see the goodness of the Lord.  

 

Second Reading:    Ephesians 5:21-32 or 5:2a, 25-32  

 

Alleluia:     John 6:63c, 68c  

R. Alleluia, alleluia. 

Your words, Lord, are Spirit and life; 

you have the words of everlasting life.  

R. Alleluia, alleluia.  

 

Gospel      John 6:60-69  

 

Many of Jesus’ disciples who were listening said, “This 

saying is hard; who can accept it?”  Since Jesus knew 

that his disciples were murmuring about this, he said to 

them, “Does this shock you?  What if you were to see the 

Son of Man ascending to where he was before?  It is the 

spirit that gives life, while the flesh is of no avail.  The 

words I have spoken to you are Spirit and life. But there 

are some of you who do not believe.”  Jesus knew from 

the beginning the ones who would not believe and the 

one who would betray him.  And he said, “For this reason 

I have told you that no one can come to me unless it is 

granted him by my Father.”  As a result of this, many of 

his disciples returned to their former way of life and no 

longer accompanied him.  Jesus then said to the Twelve, 

“Do you also want to leave?”  Simon Peter answered him, 

“Master, to whom shall we go?  You have the words of 

eternal life.  We have come to believe and are convinced 

that you are the Holy One of God.” 

 

ST. CLARE FOOD PANTRY & 

MOBILE FOODSHARE 

 

 

 

Volunteers will be needed on Thursday, Sept 2nd at 

10am to transport food from St. Paul to Sacred Heart and 

to set up for distribution.  Volunteers will also be needed 

on Friday, Sept. 3rd at 11:15am at Sacred Heart Church 

to help with distribution. For transportation to Mobile 

Foodshare at Sacred Heart, contact the Berlin Senior 

Center at 860-828-7006.  

 

For information regarding the St. Clare Pantry or Food-

share including volunteering, please contact Nancy at 

860-601-7866 or n.timbrell@stpaulkensington.org.  

 

 

 

Thank you to all who help to keep this ministry going! 

The Pantry is currently in need of the following items:   

cereal, oatmeal, pancake/waffle mixes, pancake syrup, 

muffin mixes, peanut butter, jelly, preserves, pop tarts, 

belvita snacks and protein/granola bars. .  

 

 

 

 

All parishioners are welcome to participate in our Fall 

Scripture Study program. This past spring, we studied the 

first half of John’s Gospel, and now will begin the second 

half of the Gospel of John as well as John’s Letters. If you 

plan to participate this Fall and you did not participate last 

Spring, consider reading the first 12 chapters of John on 

your own as our study will begin with chapter 13. 

 

We follow the curriculum of Little Rock Scripture Study 

(www.littlerockscripture.org). We will meet every two 

weeks from 8/30 through 11/17 for a total of 7 meetings.  

Fr. Michael will present a wrap-up lecture on Dec. 2. Each 

meeting lasts 90 minutes and you will have the opportunity 

to join a Monday or Wednesday group. If you have any 

questions please contact Mark Chasse at 

mchasse1@comcast.net  

 

 

Dear Father Benicewicz, 

 

Thank you and the good people of Saint Paul Parish 

for the generous offering of $3,628 for the support of 

the Church’s missionary work. Your assistance is a 

blessing to those who serve in mission dioceses—

and especially this year fo the Order of Friars Minor 

Conventual OLA Province. 

 

…  Through the Missionary Cooperative Appeal Col-

lection, the prayers and financial offerings of your 

parishioners will support priests, religious, and lay 

pastoral leaders who are proclaiming the Gospel, 

building the Church, and serving the poor and most 

vulnerable. Their work and witness to Christ brings 

both practical help and God’s love, hope and peace 

which is especially challenging in this time…. 

 

Sincerely, 

Reverend Monsignor James A. Shanley 

Vicar for Clergy, Archdiocese Director—Mission Office 
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SAINT PAUL SCHOOL NEWS 

SAINT PAUL SCHOOL 

NOW ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS 

2021-2022 ACADEMIC YEAR 

For more information visit our school website 

https://ourschool.stpaulkensington.org/ 

or call 860-828-4343 x136. 

 

To download an application, click on this link: 

https://bit.ly/34oxKOV 

 

You may also email our 

Admissions Director, Kelly Esposito,  

admissions@stpaulkensington.org. 

RELIGIOUS ED NEWS 

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE 

 

Monday - Thursday 8am - 2pm 

Phone 860 828-0331 

Website:  https://stpaulkensington.org/religious-ed �

       St Paul Parish Religious Ed Berlin CT 

Email:  religioused@stpaulkensington.org 

Mailing Address:  467 Alling St, Kensington CT 06037 

 

 

 

 Robin Veronesi, Director of Religious Education 

 (860) 828-1934 ext 109 

 

 

 Christina Norton, Administrative Assistant 

 (860) 828-1934 ext 125 

Our 2021 Summer Camp has come to an end, and it was a 

HUGE success! Many thanks to Camp Director, Jennifer 

Bradley, for organizing a wonderful program. This year we 

had close to 125 campers registered! Special thanks to Saint 

Paul School teachers Marykay Welch, Jeanna DiPinto, Carla 

Lindsey and ALL of our wonderfully dedicated and hard 

working camp counselors and volunteers, including several 

SPS alumni who came back to help us out! Thanks for a 

great summer!   

 

Pictured below is Saint Paul School Principal Jill Conaway 

(left) with Natalie Hubert, Principal at St. Thomas the Apostle 

& St. Timothy Middle School, West Hartford. They met last 

week to share ideas for the upcoming school year. It’s won-

derful seeing Catholic Schools come together to support 

each other. 

Can you believe it’s that time again?! 

 

Catechists, we have scheduled two Catechist Prep meet-

ings so you can get your class lists, see your classrooms, 

etc. You need only attend one of the two dates. They are: 

Sunday, Aug. 29 or Tuesday, Aug. 31 - both from 7:00-

8:30 pm in the School Library.   

 

Please see your email for the link to the SignUpGenius 

form to sign up. Thank you! 

 

We’re still in need of a few Gr. 1 & Gr. 2 teachers, co-

teachers for Gr. 3, 7 & 10 and substitute teachers for all 

grades.  

 

Contact Robin & Christine to discuss in more details. 

 

2021 SUMMER YOUTH MINISTRY—FINAL EVENT 

 

 

 

August 22

nd

—Adoration 

 

4-6 pm 

Open to all students entering grades 6-12. 

Meet in the St. Paul Church Hall (downstairs). 

 

Questions? Email Dan Tome at d.tome@stpaulkensington.org  
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Thank you for keeping these members of our parish family in your prayers 

Nancy Adamowicz 

Jacob Ahlquist 

Zulma Barbien 

Wyatt Bernard 

David Borselle 

Cheryl Brown 

Richard Carlson 

Silas Cipollone 

Lorraine Clark 

Sophie Conti 

Tom Coss 

Arlene Cotrona 

Robert Cronin, Sr. 

Mary Curry 

Adeline D’Angelo 

Ramiro Dagna 

Uly Dagna 

Allen Daigle 

Marianne Darling 

Constance DiLorenzo 

Bill Dobbs 

Nicole Donzello 

Nick Donzello 

Mary Ann Dorsey 

Diane Fiske 

Simon Fitzpatrick 

Helen Flannelly 

Nancy Fleming 

Deb Follett 

Maureen Freemen 

Barbara Galasso 

Jack Gebhardt 

Patricia Gebhardt 

Sebastian Giliberto 

Dominic Gionfriddo 

Jonathan Gionfriddo 

Rosemarie Gionfriddo 

Liz  Goryl-Phillips 

Michael Hanley 

Linda Hannold 

Lily Harzewski-Burl 

Evan Hill 

Tracy Tighe Johnston 

Leslie Kantrowitz 

Barbara Killius 

Sylvia Kratka  

John G. Kumitis, Sr.  

Ken Lamkins 

Mary Lamkins 

Maria Lauria   

Laura Lemke 

Connie Lombardi 

Dominica Lopreiato 

Linda Luongo 

Florence Lyons 

Ronald Maldon 

Lisa Mangiafico 

Fr. Paul Mangiafico 

Robert Mazzaferro 

Lorraine McCarthy 

Brandi McWade 

Viola Mercadante 

Michael Mihalko 

Tom Modifica 

Evelyn Modzelewski 

Helen Morrissey  

Nancy Motulko 

John Murphy 

Helen Murphy 

Thomas Norris 

Gabriella Ogar 

Michael Ogar  

Esther Ouellette 

Our Military Service Members 

Emma Pagano 

Judy Pappalardo 

Cynthia Paradise  

Jeannine Parent 

Richard Paskiewicz 

John Pink 

Richard Rampone 

Care Rich 

Mary Rich 

Rita Richter 

Linda Ridel 

Randy Ripley 

Steven Ripley   

Arthur Roberts 

Joan Schwartz 

Nancy Serruta 

Guy Simeone 

Alfred Simon 

Linda Sorrentino 

Amy Soto 

Donald Spilka 

Kevin Stanowski 

Matthew Stimac 

Ken Stokowski 

Julia Szczygla 

Luke Szul 

Richard Tedford 

Alfred J. Tee 

Beverly Veley 

Brian Veley 

Scott Veley 

Louise Webb 

Thaddeus Wojtusik 

Molly Yardley 

Carrie Zangari 

PRAYER LIST 

 

The St. Paul Parish 

 

LADIES’ GUILD 

 

September meeting will be held on 

 

Wednesday, September 1, 2021 

on the Parish Green 

(In the Church Hall if rain) 

6:30pm 

Wine, Punch & Cupcakes 

 

Food Item:  Peanut Butter & Jelly 

�

�

�

�

 

September 17 – 19, 2021! 

 

The Berlin Fair is back and it is only a few weeks away!  

 

Many helpers are needed in our two parish Food Booths. 

 

Please help support our parish at the Fair! 

 

Volunteer with friends and family 

and have fun together as you help the community. 

 

For more information, visit our Berlin Fair page at: 

 https://stpaulkensington.org/berlin-fair 

 

To sign up to volunteer, click on the link below: 

 

Adult Volunteers:  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0c49a5a628a0f94-berlin5 

 

 

Questions? Contact Helen deRito at 

860.559.5695 or derito.aos@snet.net. 

 

Don’t miss out on being part of this fun community event! 

 

Sign up with friends and enjoy your time together 

as you help out in our Food Booths! 
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ADULT CONFIRMATION PROGRAM 

 

Six Session Program Begins September 21, 2021 

 

Are you an adult Catholic who never received the Sacrament 

of Confirmation? If so, St. Paul’s Adult Confirmation Program 

(ACP) will prepare you to be Confirmed in the Fall of 2021.  

The reception of all of the Sacraments is about helping us 

journey through this life to life eternal. The Sacrament of Con-

firmation is a confirming and strengthening of our Baptisms. 

Through the Sacrament you are sealed with the gifts of the 

Holy Spirit and Confirmation provides additional graces to help 

us live out our adult lives as faithful followers of Jesus and 

strengthens our bond with the Church. Those who are asked 

to be a godparent for Baptism or a Sponsor at Confirmation 

must have received the Sacrament of Confirmation in order to 

take on those responsibilities. Likewise, those to be married in 

the Catholic Church should be Confirmed. 

 

Who is eligible? Catholics who are at least 18 years old and 

have already been baptized and received their 1st Holy Com-

munion may participate. If married, you must be in a valid 

Catholic marriage. If you were married outside the Catholic 

Church (meaning in a civil ceremony or in a non-Catholic 

Church without the appropriate permission) and would like to 

discuss how you can have your marriage recognized in the 

Church, contact one of the Friar-priests and they will be happy 

to discuss with you your situation. Your preparation for Confir-

mation can be done simultaneously with the preparation to 

have your marriage convalidated in the Church, but the con-

validation must be concluded before the Confirmation ceremo-

ny. Generally speaking, this can often be accomplished. 

 

When will the program be held? Tuesdays, Sept. 21 & 28 and 

Oct. 5, 12, 19 & 26 from 6:30pm to 8:00pm at a location at St. 

Paul Parish to be determined. 

 

What do the sessions entail?  Each session will offer instruc-

tion on a particular topic through a variety of means, as well as 

time for reflection, prayer and a time for questions. 

 

What Information must I supply? You must complete a regis-

tration form and provide proof of your Baptism and 1st Holy 

Communion if you received those sacraments at a parish oth-

er than St. Paul’s. If you are married you also need to provide 

proof of the marriage. 

 

When and Where Would I be Confirmed? The Archdiocese of 

Hartford has scheduled an Adult Confirmation Ceremony for 

Tuesday, Nov. 9th at the Cathedral of St. Joseph in Hartford. 

 

Who will lead the program? Dan Tome, our Director of Youth 

Ministry and Adult Catechesis, will lead the sessions.  

 

What is the cost?  Just your time and participation. There is no 

monetary cost. 

 

How do I register?  Complete our simple online form or send 

an email to Dan Tome at d.tome@stpaulkensington.org or call 

the parish office at 860-828-0331 by September 10th.  

 

33 DAY CONSECRATION to JESUS through MARY 

 

All parishioners are invited to join Archbishop Blair & the 

Shepherds of our Archdiocese in making a Consecration 

to Jesus through Mary this Fall :  September 4-October 7.  

We will be using the book Child Consecration: To Jesus 

through Mary—Following in the Spirit of St. Thérèse, the 

Little Flower. The book approaches the Consecration 

through the spirituality of St. Thérèse and is ideal for 

adults and children.  

 

Each day of the Consecration participants may 

follow along with the book and with a nightly 

premiered video recording of an Archdiocesan 

shepherd leading us in reading, prayer and 

reflection. Books are available in the 

church. Anyone who would like to participate can take 

a book at no charge.  (If you don’t see any, please call 

the office 860-828-0331 as we may need to order more.)  

 

Questions? Email cherylbatter@att.net. For more infor-

mation visit http://www.childconsecration.com or 

https://catholicexchange.com/consecration-to-jesus-through-mary 

  

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 

  

Has someone you know 

expressed an interest in becoming Catholic? 

 

Do you know someone who was baptized Catholic 

but who never received the Sacraments of 

First Communion and Confirmation? 

 

Do either of these situations describe you? 

 

St. Paul Parish offers an opportunity for anyone who is 

interested to come together in a small group to learn 

more about our Catholic faith.  

 

RCIA sessions focus on the teachings and experience 

of the Church while preparing individuals to celebrate 

the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, & Eucharist 

during the Easter season. 

 

You are invited and are most welcome to participate in 

the process with your questions, your insights and your 

faith story in a warm accepting setting.  

 

For more information, please contact Fr. Raymond at 

860-828-0332 or frraymond@stpaulkensington.org.  

 

Meetings are typically held once a week in the evening, 

beginning in October.  
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Welcome Sophia! 

 

Baptized on Sunday, August 8, 2021 

at St. Paul Church 

 

 

 

 

 

 

God Bless you and 

your family, Sophia! 

 

Serve your community! Support your parish. We need you! 

We are Catholic Men building a bridge back to faith. 

Join now on-line at http://www.kofc.org/joinus 

Free 1st year membership. Use promo code: MCGIVNEY2020 

The New Britain Council of Catholic Women will hold their 

Membership Kick-Off meeting for returning and new mem-

bers on Wednesday, August 25th, at 6pm in the St. Peter’s 

Church Hall (98 Franklin Sq., New Britain). The Kick-Off 

meeting will be followed by a business meeting, a re-

introduction of “Meet Your Representative”, and delicious ice 

cream floats! Masks will be required. 

 

Women Of Faith 

 

Join our new Women of Faith group, where all 

women of our parish can come together for Faith, 

Friendship and Fellowship.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gather with other Catholic women, share life      

stories, and strengthen your Spiritual life journey.   

 

Please join us on Thursday, September 9th 

from 7:00-8:00pm in the Church Hall.   

 

We will use this time to get to know one another 

and empower us to strengthen our Faith life. 

 

If you have questions or would like more infor-

mation, please feel free to contact: 

 

Cheryl Pagano cherylap@snet.net 

Lynn Misteri  misteriberl@aol.con 

Ewa Whiteside ewa.whiteside@att.net 

Karen Cyr  karencyr316@gmail.com 

 

 

Dear St. Paul Parish, 

 

On behalf of everyone here at the Friendship Cen-

ter, please accept our heartfelt thanks for your kind 

donation of assorted cold drinks and rice on 

6/27/2021. 

 

The mission of the Friendship Center is to provide 

direct service to the poor and needy of Central CT. 

Your continuous generosity will directly benefit the 

lives of the men, women and children here in great-

er New Britain living in extreme poverty, making 

burdens and challenges lighter.  

 

Please accept the thanks of those we serve, volun-

teers, staff and boards of directors and trustees. 

 

Your kindness is a blessing. 

 

Sincerely, 

Barbara Lazarski 

Interim Executive Director 

A bus trip is once again being planned by our 

friends at the Basilica of St. Stanislaus in Chicopee, 

MA. Visit the Baltimore Cathedral, St. Casimir’s, 

Baltimore’s Famous Crab Fest, Amish country, the Biblical 

Show “ESTHER” in Lancaster and more! The bus will pick up 

at St. Paul Parish. Trip dates: Saturday, October 2 through 

Tuesday, October 5. For more information or to register, visit 

our website or call Agnes at St. Stan’s at 413-594-4415 
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Saturday, August 21 

  7:00am Men's Group SPH 

  8:30am Confessions 

  1:00pm Wedding - DiMattia/Vujs 

  3:00pm Confessions 

Sunday, August 22 

  1:15pm Baptism - Calafiore 

  4:00pm EDGE YG Meeting 

Monday, August 23 

  8:45am  Parish Staff Meeting 

  9:00am  Staff Retreat 

Tuesday, August 24 

  9:00am  Staff Orientation 

  4:00pm  Holy Hour Adoration 

  5:00pm  Pre-K and K  

         Student Orientation 

Wednesday, August 25 

  6:00pm  Rosary at Sacred Heart 

  7:00pm  Picnic Mtg - PC1 

Thursday, August 26 

First Day of School for Students (full day) 

Friday, August 27 

  7:30pm  AA Meeting - 

Saturday, August 28 

  8:30am  Confessions 

  3:00pm  Confessions 

Sunday, August 29 

  1:15pm  Baptism Plomitallo 

  7:00pm  Catechist meeting-Gr. 3, Confirmation 

PARISH 

CALENDAR 

JEWS 

FATHER 

MOTHER 

DRAWN 

PROPHETS 

HEAR 

LEARN 

BELIEVES 

MANNA 

DESERT 

DEAD 

LIFE 

WORD SEARCH�

 

Saint Michael the Archangel, defend us 

in battle. Be our defense against the   

wickedness and snares of the Devil.     

May God rebuke him, we humbly pray, 

and do thou, O Prince of the heavenly 

hosts, by the power of God, thrust into hell   

Satan, and all the evil spirits, who prowl 

about the world seeking the ruin of souls.  

 

Register now! 

To register or for more information: 

https://tinyurl.com/ykm4c936 

SAVE THE DATE! 

 

OUR ST. PAUL PARISH 

FAMILY PICNIC 

is scheduled for 

Sunday, October 3, 2021 

Details coming soon! 

Our Helping Hands Ministry provides support 

to our senior citizens, many of whom are alone 

or homebound or separated from their loved 

ones. Volunteers are needed to make occasion-

al phone calls to our seniors, to stop by to check on them 

once in a while, to help with simple chores, and to let them 

know we care about them. Are you willing to help with this 

important ministry? To learn more, contact Mark Duplin at 

#860-666-0162 or mfduplin@outlook.com or visit our HH 

page:  https://stpaulkensington.org/helping-hands-ministry  

QUILTERS’ GROUP Our Quilters Group will 

meet on Thursdays September 2, 16 & 30 at 

9am in the St. Paul Church Hall. Anyone 

working on other projects or who has a different type of craft 

(origami, jewelry, scrapbook, genealogy, etc) is welcome to 

join us! As we work, we share thoughts about a variety of 

topics.  It's fun and safe with masks and social distancing.  

Please call Barbara at 860-930-0310. 
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“THE ABCs of Annulment Program”  The Rev Thomas 

Walsh, pastor of St. Augustine Church at 10 Campfield Ave, 

Hartford, in collaboration with Very Rev. George Mukuka, the 

Judicial Vicar from the Metropolitan Tribunal in Bloomfield, 

will host “The ABCs of Annulment” on Saturday, Sept. 18, at 

10am to Noon in the Church Hall at the address above. An 

updating of the process will be presented in and in Spanish. 

The follow up Annulment Workshop to help participants in 

writing their application will be held at the same address on 

Saturday, Sept. 25, Oct. 2 and 9 from 10am to Noon. The 

“ABCs of Annulment” event is open to all at no cost. No reg-

istration is required. For further information call Br. Larry @ 

475-221-8464 or email him at brolarlus300@gmail.com. 

ITALIAN NIGHT - SAVE THE DATE! 

 

Thanks to all who responded to our Italian Night 

survey! The results show that Italian Night is 

preferred over the suggested Fall Harvest event. 

 

We’re excited to announce that Italian Night has been sched-

uled and will take place on Saturday, November 13, 2021 in 

the school gym. This event has always served as a time for 

fellowship as well as an opportunity to raise funds to support 

the important work of our parish. The event will begin with a 

cocktail hour after the 4 o’clock Mass followed by a family-

style dinner and conclude with the awarding of raffle prizes at 

the end of the evening. Additional details will be listed in up-

coming bulletins. Tickets will be available starting at the be-

ginning of October. Once again, we encourage you to gather 

your relatives and friends and purchase a table. As with any 

parish event, it takes a team of dedicated volunteers to en-

sure the evening is a success. Parishioners are needed to 

help out in the following areas:  set up, clean up, raffle sales, 

and baking. If you are able and willing to help, please contact 

Betty Lasker elasker110@gmail.com (860) 992-8390.  

BAKERS NEEDED! The parish is most appreciative of the 

many bakers, who over the years, have dedicated their time 

and talent in providing tasty treats for many parish events.  It 

is time to update our list so if you would like to continue serv-

ing on this ministry or would like to be added to the list, 

please contact the parish center and leave your name and 

contact information. Thank you! 

RAFFLE WINNERS! TICKET # NAME TOWN & STATE PARISH TICKET SOLD FROM 

1st Prize ($30,000) 71184 M. Cady Oxford Ma St. Roch Church Oxford 

2nd Prize ($3,000) 21950 A. Brogdon Greenwich Ct St. Paul Parish Greenwich 

3rd Prize ($2,000) 26198 R. Buxton Stamford Ct St. Clement Church 

4th Prize ($1,000) 106864 G. Negron 

  

St. Peters 

5th Prize ($1,000) 27103 K. Biggs Riverside Ct St. Clement Church 

6th Prize ($1,000) 54873 J. Maggi Highlands Nj St. Agnes Parish 

7th Prize ($1,000) 98849 Grunert Bethel Ct St Mary's Church Bethel 

8th Prize ($1,000) 100129 A. Chirip Shelton Ct St. Joseph Parish 

9th Prize ($1,000) 94631 B. Duffy Bethel Ct St Mary's Church Bethel 

10th Prize ($1,000) 100470 T. Montague Shelton Ct St. Joseph Parish 

11th Prize ($1,000) 2322 N. DePalma Kensington Ct St. Paul Parish Kensington 

12th Prize ($1,000) 40362 A. Bischof Hainsport Nj Our Lady Queen of Peace Church 

13th Prize ($1,000) 55651 A. Keefe Atlantic Highlands Nj St. Agnes Parish 

14th Prize ($1,000) 36207 B. Casale Delran Nj Our Lady Queen of Peace Church 

15th Prize ($1,000) 25220 J. Deleo Stamford Ct St. Clement Church  
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